To:
Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

From:
John Smith, Chief of Police

Re:
Request for Ordinance Specifically Creating and Regulating the Police Department


As you are aware, the Police Department is currently seeking “Recognized” status from the Texas Police Chiefs Association’s Law Enforcement Best Business Practices Recognition Program.  In this voluntary program, agencies that prove their compliance with over 150 of law enforcement’s best practices are award “Recognized” status.  This prestigious award provides assurance to city leadership and the citizens of our city that their police department is meeting or exceeding the best practices in law enforcement.

Several of the Best Practices require specific action on the part of the governing body to legislatively create the department, the position of Chief of Police, and the authority of officers.  Our city currently relies upon the General Powers provision of the Charter to provide authority for the department and officers but such reliance does not meet the current Best Practices standards.
Attached is an ordinance that meets the needs of both our City and the Best Practices of the Law Enforcement Best Business Practices Recognition Program.

There is no financial impact of passage of this ordinance.

In order for your Police Department to meet the current Best Practices in the industry, I urge passage of the attached ordinance at your earliest convenience.

